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Dates for the Diary 
 

OCTOBER NOVEMBER 
9 October Students Return to 

School 
1 November IC – Bowling State Final 

11 October Sydney East Regional 
Athletics Carnival 

1 November P&C Meeting on zoom 

12 October World Teachers’ Day 7 November Kindergarten Transition 
Session 1 

16 October Photo Day 9 November Concord Cup at Concord 
High School 

17 October P&C AGM on site 14 November Kindergarten Transition 
Session 2 

19 October Grandparents’ and 
Friends’ Day 

16 November Crazy Hair Day 

26 October Spooktacular 20 November K-6 Assembly 
30 October K-6 Assembly 21 November Kindergarten Transition 

Session 3 
M 

The Facta 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 3 – Week 10 (22 September 2023) 

 
 

Concord Public School – 66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 
Tele:  (02) 9744 8427 or (02) 9744 8452 – Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                           

 



 

’AwarPrincipal’s Awards / nt 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome to the final newsletter of the term and what a busy end to 
Term 3 it has been.  

School Spectacular 

Mrs Darlow and I had the honour of sitting in the audience at the 
Sydney Opera House last night to watch the School Spectacular and to 
say it was spectacular is an understatement!  

Our Dance Troupe closed off the concert with their magnificent Peter 
Pan performance! They were absolutely wonderful and gathering by the 
loud cheers within the crowd, I’m confident everyone there agreed with 
me! Throughout the evening, the choir sounded beautiful amongst our 
network of schools. It was truly, an unforgettable night, and the 
atmosphere was incredible! A huge congratulations to all our students 
involved. Your dedication to rehearsals and practice each week has paid 
off. A massive thank you to all the teachers involved leading up to the 
event and to those who volunteered to accompany our students during 
the mammoth 14-hour day. Thank you, Mrs Montgomery, Miss Lo 
Galbo, Mrs Doualetas, Ms Gil, Ms Slattery, Mr Murray and Ms Katerina. 
These photos just don’t do justice. 
 

                           Principal’s Message                                  



 

Saturday, with additional handball courts and a newly painted netball court.  
 
 

           
 
Zone Athletics Carnival 

Congratulations to all our students who participated in the Zone 
Athletics Carnival on Wednesday. It was a very warm day, but our 
students had a fantastic time. Thank you, Mr Crisafulli, for overseeing 
the event and a huge thank you to Mr Destefano, Mr Murray and Mrs 
Papas for accompanying our students on the day. Although the day was 
cut short due to the heat, we still had a lot to celebrate, with many 
students progressing to the regional finals! Look out for the results as 
you read through our newsletter! 

I would like to wish you all a safe and relaxing break and look forward 
to seeing you back at school on Monday, 9 October for what I’m sure 
will be a busy and exciting term! 

Thank you for your ongoing support! 

 
 
Justine Soteriou 
R/Principal  
Concord Public School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                   Principal’s Message continued                                           



 

 
 
 
 

  

 
  
 
                             
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Kindergarten Enrolments - 2024 

We are currently taking enrolments for our Kindergarten classes for 2024. 

If you or someone you know would like more information about our school or have a child ready 
to commence Kindergarten in 2023, please contact the school on: 

Phone:  9744-8427 or 9744-8452 

Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

We are looking forward to welcoming new children and families to our school. 

Principal’s Awards / Pennant Process 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the front 

office by 3pm Wednesday the week prior to the date of Assembly. 

Please note that all Award Recipients will be notified by the Audiri app, Thursday the week prior 

 to the Whole School Assembly and no longer placed in our 

fortnightly Newsletter. 

 
 

Planning for 2024  
 

We need assistance in our planning for next year. The school’s staffing entitlements  
and funding are dependent upon the student population at the start of 2024. 

If you are moving or going on an extended family holiday and your child/ren will not be starting 
at the commencement of the new school year (on Thursday, 1st February 2024), please notify 

the school office as soon possible, preferably in writing or via the school’s email address – 
concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

 
On the 20th of September, 45 students from Concord 
Public School participated in the Western Suburbs 
PSSA Athletics Carnival. Reaching temperatures of 35 
degrees, all students battled the heat and gave their 
best efforts. It was an amazing day all round with 
six competitors making it through to the Sydney 
East Regional Athletics Carnival which will be held 
on Wednesday the 11th of October.  

Results:  

• Tau placed 1st in the Junior Boys Discus and the 
Junior Boys Shot Put.   

• Matilda placed 1st in the 11 Years Girls 800m 
and 2nd in 11 Years Girls Long Jump.  

• Michael placed 1st in the Senior Boys Shot Put 
and 3rd in the Senior Boys Discus.  

• Guiliano placed 2nd in the 12/13 Years Boys 
200m and 3rd in the 12/13 Years Boys 100m. 

• Jagger placed 2nd in the 11 Years Boys 800m 
event.  

• Cartia placed 3rd in the Junior Girls Discus. 
• Ryo finished 3rd in the Senior Girls Discus.  

We wish all our students the best of luck at the Regional Carnival early 
next term, where they will compete against the best competitors in 
our region.  

Thank you to all the parents/ carers who came out to support our 
students and to all the staff involved in organising the event. 
����  

 

 

         Western Suburbs PSSA Athletics Carnival                                           



 

  

 

Thank you to all our families in the Inclusive Classes for 
putting on such a wonderful spread of culinary delights for 

all the staff to enjoy on Wednesday.  The staffroom was 
buzzing and it was great to see everyone come together to 
enjoy the special treats. Thank you to all our families for 

always being so supportive, thoughtful and kind. 
The Inclusive Team 

 

 

                     Inclusive Classes  - Thank You   



 

 
On Tuesday 12th of September, the students in Years 3 & 4 in the 
Inclusive Classes joined the Stage 2 team on an excursion to Clifton 
Gardens at Mosman. It was a fabulous day, and we were able to 
investigate natural habitats, animal environments, learn about native 
wildlife, fish off the wharf, experiment with water pollution and enjoy 
a day at the beach! 

A big thank you goes to Mrs Kang for organising the excursion and to 
all the students in Year 4 in Miss Chen's class for buddying up with us 
for all our activities. Thank you to Miss Ann, Miss Gaya and Miss 
Katerina for all their support on the big day.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                               Inclusive Classes  



  



 

 
 

An enormous thank you to our phenomenal P&C team! This week ASI 
Solutions installed four new Clevertouch Panels into K/1G, K/2A, 4S and 
our Computer Lab. A special thank you to our P&C Grants Team for 
their successful grant application for three classroom panels and to the 
whole P&C Team for raising the extra money for the 86" Computer Lab 
panel. These panels are an exceptional resource in all our classrooms.  
 
Our new Clevertouch panels have: 

- Reduced classroom costs and increased sustainability through less 
paper usage. 

- Made lessons more convenient, collaborative and interactive for all 
our students 

- Allowed teaching staff to accommodate different learning styles 
with all our students 

- Connected us to innovative software and learning apps 
- Allowed for screen mirroring for hybrid learning 
- Increased accessibility for students with disabilities 
- Increased student engagement and the opportunity to build key 

21st century skills. 
 

Thank you to CPS P&C for all their efforts behind the scenes.  
We really appreciate our new panels. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

               Thank you to our P&C – New Panels 



 

 
Check-in assessment for  

Years 3 – 6 Students 
 

Dear parents and carers,  
During Terms 3 and 4, students will participate in a Check-in 
assessment. 

The Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of Education online 
literacy and numeracy assessment available to support schools to 
assess and monitor student learning. 

The assessment can supplement existing school practices to identify 
how students are performing in literacy and numeracy and to help 
teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to student needs. 
Students with a disability may receive the same level of support during 
the assessment they would normally receive in the classroom. 

• The assessment will be scheduled for our students in Year 6 
during Weeks 8-10 of Term 3.  

• The assessment will be scheduled for our students in Years 3,4 
and 5 during Weeks 1-4 of Term 4.  

• All students complete a reading assessment and a numeracy 
assessment. 

• Year 6 students will also complete a writing assessment. 

If you have any questions regarding the check-in assessments, please 
contact the school.  

Kind regards,  

 

Mrs Soteriou                                                                     Ms Vountoulas 
Assistant Principal                                                            Principal                           
      
 

 

 



 

 

 

Partners in Learning - Tell Them From 
Me (TTFM) Parent Survey now live. 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

As part of our evaluation processes, every year Concord Public School 
participates in the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) survey for students, staff 
and parents. 

We invite all parents/carers to take part. This voluntary and confidential 
survey is now open and takes approximately 20 minutes to complete. 
The survey is available in 23 languages. You may select your preferred 
language as soon as you have clicked on the link below. 

Survey Link:  http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/8wqnf 

All information captured in the Tell Them From Me Parent Survey helps 
form future directions for the school. We thank you for your time and 
feedback. 

FAQs about the TTFM Parent Survey FAQs for Parents & Carers can be 
found at: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/about-
tell-them-from-me-/parent-survey 
Thank you for your support.  

Kind regards,  

 

 

Mrs Soteriou                                                                Ms Vountoulas 
Assistant Principal                                                       Principal 

 

 

 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/8wqnf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/about-tell-them-from-me-/parent-survey
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/about-tell-them-from-me-/parent-survey


 

 

Concord OSHC Vacation Care 
 

Allow your children to experience a fun and unforgettable holiday whilst they 
embrace our spring vacation care activities! We have many diverse excursions 
and experiences to enable all children to get involved and participate in new 
and enjoyable activities. From in centre days, incursions and excursions, we 
hope to see you at COOSH joining in on our spring holiday program! For more 
information please follow the link provided below.  

https://www.concordoshc.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/Spring-VC-
Program_compres sed.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.concordoshc.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/Spring-VC-Program_compres%20sed.pdf
https://www.concordoshc.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/Spring-VC-Program_compres%20sed.pdf


 

 

 
 
 

 

                                                                       P & C 
 
                                            



 

 
 
 
 

 
 

CONTACT & CONNECT 
 
 

New email : concordpublic.pc@gmail.com 
 

Uniform: uniformconcordps@gmail.com 
 

WhtsApp PC groups links: 
 K-2 - https://bit.ly/CPS-K-2-PC23 
 3-6 - https://bit.ly/CPS-3-6-PC23 

 
FB: https://bit.ly/CPS-PandC-FB 

 
IG: https://bit.ly/CPS-PC-IG 

 
 

To join our cool volunteers team, please contact P&C President 
Jamilee K : 0405423231 

 
 

https://concord-public-p-c.square.site 
 
 
 

mailto:uniformconcordps@gmail.com
https://bit.ly/CPS-K-2-PC23
https://bit.ly/CPS-3-6-PC23
https://bit.ly/CPS-PandC-FB
https://bit.ly/CPS-PC-IG
https://concord-public-p-c.square.site/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property is now located at the 
entrance to the Gardiya building.  Please 
note, at the end of each term unclaimed 

and unlabelled lost property will be 

donated to charity. 

 

 

 



 

 
Book Club at Concord Public School 

How to order on Book Club 
1. Your child will bring home a Book Club catalogue from school.  

2. Discuss with, and help your child pick the books they would like to read.  

3. Order online via the Scholastic Australia LOOP website or app and the school will take care 
of the rest! LOOP orders are electronically linked to Concord Public School in an easy, secure 
online process.  

4. The books will be delivered to your child’s classroom.  
 

LOOP is the easy way for families to order and pay for Book Club. 

Log in, or create a new account at scholastic.com.au/loop 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx 
1. If you are new to Book Club, follow the Wizard to set up your profile.  

2. Click the ORDER tab and select your school and child’s class.  

3. Add your child’s first name and last initial (so we know who the book is for).  

4. Enter the product item number shown on the Book Club catalogue.  

5. Make a payment via credit card.  
 

We will not be accepting cash or cheque from Term 2 onwards. All payments must be made 
online via scholastic.com.au/loop. If you have any questions or concerns with Book Club, please 
contact Francisca Darlow on 9744 8427.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
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When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is 
due to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the 
blue box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the 
uniform or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can 
contact you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on 
the school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document 
(obtained from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have 
received the signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to 
ride to school. Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Message from the Office 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Ph:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

Concord Public School on Twitter 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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